DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

DISTRICT 4

OFFICE OF TRANSIT AND COMMUNITY PLANNING
P.O. BOX 23660, MS-10D

OAKLAND, CA 94623-0660

PHONE (510) 286-5528

TTY 711

www.dot.ca.gov

Governor's Office of Planning & Research



Feb 01 2021

STATE CLEARING HOUSE

February 1, 2021 SCH #: 2020050414

GTS #: 04-SM-2021-00342

GTS ID: 21569

Co/Rt/Pm: SM/84/26.09

Sergio Ramirez, District Manager West Bay Sanitary District 500 Laurel Street Menlo Park, CA 94025

Re: Flow Equalization and Resource Recovery Facility Levee Improvements (FERRF) + Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR)

Dear Sergio Ramirez:

Thank you for including the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) in the environmental review process for this project. We are committed to ensuring that impacts to the State's multimodal transportation system and to our natural environment are identified and mitigated to support a safe, sustainable, integrated and efficient transportation system. The following comments are based on our review of the December 2020 Draft FIR.

Project Understanding

The proposed project would construct a FEMA flood protection ecotone levee and improvements including sheet piles, raising existing grades, improving existing stormwater facilities and removing/capping decommissioned wastewater facilities. The FERRF site is approximately 20 acres and located at at the northern terminus of Marsh Road, approximately 3/4 of a mile from State Route (SR)-84.

Travel Demand Analysis

With the enactment of Senate Bill (SB) 743, Caltrans is focused on maximizing efficient development patterns, innovative travel demand reduction strategies, and multimodal improvements. For more information on how Caltrans assesses Transportation Impact Studies, please review Caltrans' Transportation Impact Study Guide. This project appears to generate 24 trips per day given its

Sergio Ramirez, District Manager February 1, 2021 Page 2

autonomous nature, and therefore is below the City of Menlo Park's VMT screening threshold of 100 trips per day.

Lead Agency

As the Lead Agency, the City of Menlo Park is responsible for all project mitigation, including any needed improvements to the State Transportation Network (STN). The project's fair share contribution, financing, scheduling, implementation responsibilities and lead agency monitoring should be fully discussed for all proposed mitigation measures.

Encroachment Permit

Please be advised that any permanent work or temporary traffic control that encroaches onto the ROW requires a Caltrans-issued encroachment permit. If any Caltrans facilities are impacted by the project, those facilities must meet American Disabilities Act (ADA) Standards after project completion. As part of the encroachment permit submittal process, you may be asked by the Office of Encroachment Permits to submit a completed encroachment permit application package, digital set of plans clearly delineating the State ROW, digital copy of signed, dated and stamped (include stamp expiration date) traffic control plans, this comment letter, your response to the comment letter, and where applicable, the following items: new or amended Maintenance Agreement (MA), approved Design Standard Decision Document (DSDD), approved encroachment exception request, and/or airspace lease agreement. Your application package may be emailed to D4Permits@dot.ca.gov.

To download the permit application and to obtain more information on all required documentation, visit https://dot.ca.gov/programs/traffic-operations/ep/applications.

Sergio Ramirez, District Manager February 1, 2021 Page 3

Thank you again for including Caltrans in the environmental review process. Should you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Laurel Sears at laurel.sears@dot.ca.gov. Additionally, for future notifications and requests for review of new projects, please contact LDIGR-D4@dot.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

MARK LEONG

District Branch Chief

Local Development - Intergovernmental Review

c: State Clearinghouse

Mark Leong